STATEWIDE INDEPENDENT LIVING COUNCIL
Minutes from 
June 15, 2010

 Meeting

Members Present:
Debbie Briddell, Griff Campbell, Maitri Campbell, Ernest Cole, Larry Henderson, Elisha Jenkins, Jarrod Lippi, Daniese McMullin-Powell, Andrea Wozny, and Ruth Eckenrode (staff member).
Members Absent:
Timothy Brown, Wayne Carter, Shirley Gipson, August Hazeur, Don  Moore, Christine Trincia, and Ward Scott.
Guest:



Ed Tos, DVR Deputy Director
	TOPIC

Welcome
	DISCUSSION

Chairperson Daniese McMullin-Powell opened the meeting at 12:30 p.m. and welcomed everyone.
	ACTION

Everyone introduced themselves and their affiliation to the disabled community.

	Minutes
	Review of April 20, 2010 Minutes.
	A motion was made, seconded, and approved to accept the minutes as submitted.

	Chair Report (Daniese McMullin-Powell)
	On the Federal level, they are looking at the Health Care Reform Bill which included and enhanced match for States Medicaid to continue rebalancing efforts in LTC dollars.  A lot of states have considered it in their budgets but it may not be part of the final bill.           
CMS and the Dept. of Justice are stepping in to make sure states are in compliance with the Olmstead Supreme Court Decision of 1999.
NCIL Conference:
Daniese questioned the end-of-year remaining resource plan money.
	Delaware did not consider the enhanced match in their budget so will not be affected if it does not happen.  Still it will help a lot if it does survive.

The time one must be institutionalized is reduced from six (6) months to 90 days.  The Medicaid eligibility time from 30 days to one day.

The conference is being held July 18/23, 2010 in Washington, DC.  Daniese, Christine, and Griff will be attending the conference.

A vote will be taken at the August 24, 2010 meeting regarding returning the unused portion of the resource plan money back to direct services because if not spent it will be forfeited to the Federal Government.

	TOPIC

DVR Report

(Griff Campbell)

	DISCUSSION

Elections:  Chairperson and Vice-Chairperson
State Plan:

The Division of Services for Aging and Adults with Physical Disability and the Division of Medicaid & Medical Assistance:
	ACTION

The last elections were held March 2008.  Nomination forms will be handed out at the meeting, sent via email, and sent via US mail to persons that do not have email.  
Nominations will be accepted through July 23, 2010.  The elections will take place at the August 24, 2010 meeting.

Members of the Council (whoever was available to attend the meetings) have been working diligently on the 2011/2013 State Plan that is due to RSA on June 30, 2010.  The members agreed that the State Plan, with minor changes being made, be electronically submitted by Griff and/or Elisha to RSA.
They have sent DVR $300,000 to project manage their Special Services, Caregiver, Money Follows the Person, and Nursing Home Transition funds which include ramps, bathroom modifications, lifts/benches, etc.


	DVI Report
(Elisha Jenkins)
	Outreach:
Advertisement:

Workshop Schedule:

Program Updates:
	6/11/10 – Sensitivity training for temporary CDS         employees for STEP Program.

6/17/10 – In-service Broadmeadow Rehabilitation

8/14/10 – Women Destined for Greatness

La Exitosa – Hispanic Radio Station – Kent/Sussex.   

Sponsored a month in the 2011 Calendar from Associates Services for the Blind and Visually Impaired.

6/15/10 – Self Care (with Milford Support Group)
6/22/10 – Self Care  (New Castle)
7/16/10 – Screen Reader Software Resources.

· Served 397 consumers year to date. 

	TOPIC

DVI Report (Contd.)

	DISCUSSION

Program Updates: (Continued)
	ACTION

· Primary service goal – IL skills training.
· A/T procured for ARRA projects received. Negotiating terms for placing equipment throughout the state.
· Contracted with American Foundation for the Blind to secure distance learning opportunities for DVI team.


	Freedom Center
(Dr. Ernest Cole)
	Currently Serving:
ARRA Funded Initatives:

      Shelter Accessibility Initiative –

      Social/Recreation Program –

      Web-Site Enhancement –
      Peer Support –

Sunshine Club:


	101   Consumers were provided services.
  74   Active consumers.

  27   Active Peer Support Group members.

207   I&R’s were processed.

All Domestic Violence Shelters completed the Readiness Survey.  Work Group to meet this month to plan next step.

May 21 trip to Longwood Gardens.

April 21st trip to Rehoboth Beach.

Next trip to Blue Rocks game.  All trips co-sponsored by IRI and Freedom Center.

Paper mock-up completed in the form of a Resource Manual.
IRI and Freedom Center working together to involve both Centers’ Consumers support group.  Coordinators are taking Peer Support training together.

The Club has been very active in visiting consumers, sending get well & birthday cards and holding birthday parties.  In addition, the club arranged for a Consumer residing in a nursing home to go out for lunch.  The Consumer expressed her thanks and asked to join the club.  She is now an active member.  The club is attempting to work with the nursing home to obtain permission to conduct Peer Support and social/recreational activities on-site. 


	TOPIC

Freedom Center (Contd.)

Independent Resources (IRI) Report:
(Larry Henderson)
	DISCUSSION    
Other Outreach Activities:

State Plan:
Garret House Update:

Larry was asked if IRI’s Peer Support Group has computer training in the Dover office.
Disability Ball:
	ACTION    
· The CIL network will be conducting an in-service for the new ADRC call center staff sometime in August.

· Lillian, IL Skills Specialist, gave a presentation on the “CILs of Delaware” at the Wilson Graduate Center on May 9, 2010.  Her presentation was so well received that she asked to set a date for next year to present again.
The Freedom Center hosted the SPIL work group and actively participated in the development of the proposed 2011-2013 SPIL.  The group worked very well together and the final document attests to their hard work.
IRI and UCP went to the HUD office in Philadelphia to sign papers.  IRI is ready to start construction on the Garret House but the Historical Society has questions that must be resolved.
Larry stated they do have the equipment but have not had any calls for computer training.

Plans are moving forward for the Ball that will be held on November 5, 2010 at the Executive Conference Center.



	TOPIC
Subcommittee Reports:
	DISCUSSION
Members of all Subcommittees met to work on the State Plan.  Griff thanked everyone for their time and input.
	ACTION

	New Business:
	Daniese reminded everyone of the Disability Rights Celebration to be held July 26th at Rehoboth Beach on the Band Stand between 12:00 noon to 3:00 p.m.
	

	Adjournment:
	The Chair adjourned the meeting at 2:40 p.m.
	

	Next Meeting:
	August 24, 2010 will be held at:

Easter Seals

61 Corporate Circle
New Castle, DE  19720  --   (302) 324-4444
	


Respectfully Submitted:

Ruth J. Eckenrode
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